Petišovci border crossing closed – information update at 18:00
It has been brought to the attention of Murska Sobota Police Directorate about 17:00 that the border crossing Mursko Središče had been blocked in the direction of Petišovci by a Croatian lorry. 
The police established that the Croatian driver had blocked the border crossing with his vehicle due to a dispute with his employer. He had locked the vehicle and left the scene. 
The Croatian police are taking necessary steps to remove the vehicle. Queues of lorries are building up at the border crossing. Passenger cars are being redirected to Gibina and Razkrižje border crossing points.
